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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked: 
 

 
1. 2023/24 IT Department Documents ;-  these types of documents have detailed information on the 
department's future plans and strategies. These documents include: 
 
ICT Strategy/Plan, ICT Department Plan, ICT Financial Plan 
 
This information is readily available please see link below. 
 
Refusal Notice for question(s) - The information that you have requested is exempt under Section 21 of the 
Freedom of Information Act because this information is easily accessible by some other means.  Please copy and 
paste the link below into your browser bar to access the information you require – Ref: WWL Teaching Hospitals 
NHS Foundation Trust | Trust Strategies 
 
 
2. ICT Org Chart ;- with names and job titles 
 
Please see attached document. 
It is not Trust policy to release details of non-patient facing members of staff below AfC band 8a. 
 
 
 
3. Corporate Procurement Strategy that covers 2023/24 and more. 
 
Please see attached document. 
 
 
 

https://www.wwl.nhs.uk/trust-strategies
https://www.wwl.nhs.uk/trust-strategies


 

 

For all the documents I have requested, please provide me with the 2023/24  documents, I only 
want to only receive documents that are live and valid. If the document is a strategic plan (e.g. 
2020-2025) that covers a set number of years, please provide me with the 2023 version. 
 
I also require the full version of the documents i have requested, if any parts of the document is 
missing, please state this in the response  
 
 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department on email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 28 days, we will 
assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Richard Mundon 
Director of Strategy and Planning 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 1113 


